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The Airport Development Group commenced with the Front of House construction works 
on 15 August 2024. 

The high-level scope of the works can be summised as follows. 

o Demolish the current canopy paved area between lanes. 

o All works associated with the relocation of the fire infrastructure / booster. 

o Installation of PVC shade sails in front of the terminal building.  

o Removable bollards to be installed at the eastern and western end in the two 
traffic lanes closest to be terminal building. These will used as a dedicated 
emergency vehicle access path.  

o Landscaping rocks to be installed between PVC sail columns to serves as anti-
terrorism measure. 

o Minor landscaping to tie in with existing landscaping at Eastern end and curbing 
to finish off previous eastern approach road re-alignment work. 

The intended work will take place right in front of the terminal building and it is foreseen 
that taxi operators and private hire / limousine services will be impacted by the execution 
of the project as well as the general traveling public. 

The information provided below regarding the impact on taxis are preliminary and are 
subject to changes as the project progresses and more information becomes available, 
or construction challenges are experienced. 

TGS 1 - During the first stage of the project which will involve the demotion of the current 
canopy structure, the taxi drop-off lane will be closed, and taxis are requested to drop 
passengers off via the 2-minute kiss and go lane, the taxi pick up lane will remain 
operational.  Estimated dates for implementation – 12 Aug 2024 to 22 Aug 2024  

 

 



TGS 2- This stage of the project will involve the construction of the new fire equipment 
enclosure and trenching across the lanes closest to the terminal building to relay piping.  
The same will be in place in that the taxi drop-off lane will be closed, and taxis are 
requested to drop passengers off via the 2-minute kiss and go lane.  The taxi picks up lane 
will remain operational.  Estimated Dates for Implementation 22 August to 6 September 
2024 

 

TGS 3 – During this stage taxis will continue to use the two-minute kiss and go lane for 
drop-off, but the lane closes to the terminal will become the pickup lane for a duration of 
approximately two weeks. 

Following the completion of these works, there will be 10 weeks wait period before the 
steel structure supporting the sails and the PVC sails will be installed.  More details 
regarding the installation of the steel structure and the impact on traffic will follow in due 
course.  Estimated Dates for Implementation 9 September to 27 September 2024 

 


